
 

 

 

 

17th August 2025 

Dear Parents, 

Jai Hind! 

Due to the heavy rainfall, a short circuit in the Electricity Department’s main supply line led to an 

oversupply of power. As a result, the school’s main transformer and certain specialised equipment in the 

electrical room were damaged. 

The Electricity Department is also working in parallel on their main line, which supplies power to the entire 

area surrounding our school. However, they have not yet been able to rectify the fault. Their work is still 

in progress and this aspect remains beyond our control. 

To ensure continuity within the school, a temporary transformer has been arranged from Ludhiana and is 

being installed until our own transformer is repaired/replaced. Meanwhile, the damaged equipment is 

also being replaced on priority. Our technical team is working tirelessly to restore everything at the 

earliest. 

During this period of repair and replacement, the school will operate on genset backup. However, since 

the genset must be switched off at intervals while work is undertaken on the main electricity line, it is 

necessary to keep the school open for limited hours tomorrow. 

Accordingly, on Monday, 18th August 2025, the timings will be as follows: 

Grades I to XII: 8:15 a.m. – 12:35 pm 

Mayor Galaxy: School will remain closed. 

We reassure you that these are only unforeseen technical issues and there is absolutely no cause for 

worry. The safety and comfort of our students remain our highest priority. We regret the inconvenience 

caused and thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 

Warm regards, 

Principal 

Mayor World School 

 


